

Cropredy Church of England Primary School

Station Road, Cropredy, OX17 1PU

Tel: 01295 750210

Email: office.3000@cropredy.oxon.sch.uk

Headteacher: Phil Goldsworthy Chair of Governors: Chris Kaye

Saturday 4th September 2021

Dear Parents and Carers,

It was wonderful to see the children back in school last week. I hope that that they all enjoyed their first two days of school, with their friends and teachers, learning all about the routines and structure of each day in school.

Miss Jackson, Mrs Pounds and Miss Williams have really enjoyed visiting our new Cygnets children at home during this week, starting to build vital, constructive partnerships with all our new parents. As these home visits finish at the start of next week, we are all very excited then to be able to welcome our new Cygnets children into school in staggered form, to help establish secure the children's smooth transition into our school.

As we progress through the term in school, if there is any way that we can help support your child/children, please do not hesitate to contact the school office via email (see above) so that we can organise for your child's class teacher to contact you.

Nut Free School We are a nut-free school. please see the attached letter for more details.

Please see below for some reminders to help support you at the start of the term in school.

Physical Education Lessons and Forest School

PE Days

Cygnets	Thursday
Year 1	Thursday
Year 2	Wednesday and Friday
Year 3	Monday and Friday
Year 4	Monday and Friday
Year 5	Wednesday and Friday
Year 6	Wednesday

Your child should come into school in their PE kit for these days, with suitable overlayers/coat and wearing trainers. Please note, children should not bring school uniform to school on these days.

Forest School Days

Cygnets	Friday
Year 1	Wednesday
Year 2	Thursday

Children should come to school in their forest kit and they will wear it all day. Children should also have spare clothes in school, just in case they get very wet.

After School Club Programme

We are finalising our after-school club programme for children, which will start in the week commencing Monday 27th September.

We are looking forward to organising a range of extra-curricular clubs that the children will enjoy. Details about the clubs to be offered will be emailed out to all parents in the very near future.

Extended Provision for Breakfast and After School

Breakfast Club runs from 7.45a.m. to 8.25a.m. Monday to Friday, led by Mrs Sabin. Children will be provided with breakfast and drinks each day, along with organised activities.

After School Club runs from 2.45p.m. to 4.30p.m. or 5.30p.m. each day, led by Mr Watt and Mr Richards. A programme of activities are organised for each day, to help engage the children and to give them a range of enjoyable activities to take part in.

For more information about booking please, please contact the school office.

For children in Cygnets class, after school provision will be provided by Cropredy Pre-School, helping to ensure that the children are supported in a familiar environment to them. For booking, please call Cropredy Pre-School on 01295 758914.

Out of School Achievements

Many congratulations to go to:

Aidan S for being crowned the Under 10 Mallory Park Cycling Champion. In the series of races, Aidan won 7 out of 11 races he took part in and came in 2nd place in the other four races, clinching the title in the final round. This is a fantastic achievement Aidan; well done!

Marcus E for winning the Go-Karting Championship at Milton Keynes Racetrack. Marcus entered his 10th race in the series in first place and drove fantastically well to finish in 3rd position, giving him enough points to be crowned champion. Superb work Marcus; very well done!

I would like to wish all families a restful and enjoyable weekend.

Yours sincerely Phil Goldsworthy

